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REMINDER TO FILE 2017 INCOME TAX RETURN 
 
 
Dear Resident/Family Member or Financial Representative: 
 
 
This reminder letter is being sent to all residents residing in a residential care facility 

funded by Fraser Health, or to the person managing the resident’s financial matters. 

If the 2017 income tax return has been filed with Canada Revenue Agency, 

then you may disregard this letter.  

 

Income information from your 2017 Notice of Assessment from Canada Revenue 

Agency is used to calculate your residential rate for January 1, 2019. To be eligible 

for a subsidized residential rate the resident, and where applicable the resident’s 

spouse, is required to file a yearly income tax return.  

 

This letter is a reminder to file the resident’s 2017 income tax return. 

If the 2017 income tax return has been filed, please disregard this 

reminder, as no further action is required at this time. 

 

Residents who have not filed a 2017 income tax return to Canada Revenue Agency 

by July 31, 2018 may be charged the maximum monthly subsidized residential rate 

effective January 1, 2019. The maximum rate is set yearly by the Ministry of Health 

Services and will be in excess of $3,278.80. 

 

Should you have any questions regarding the information in this letter, or if your 

current income is significantly different than the income you had reported, or if your 

financial circumstances have changed, please contact the Residential Contracts & 

Services Financial Team at 604-542-4036. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Residential Financial Team 

Residential Contracts & Services 

Fraser Health  


